STATEMENT BY BOTSWANA DURING THE REVIEW OF GABON AT THE 28TH SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW 
(7th November 2017, Geneva)
1. Mr. President, Botswana warmly welcomes the delegation of the Gabon to the third cycle of the UPR process.  We thank the Delegation for the presentation of their comprehensive national report.
2. Botswana commends Gabon for the legislative and normative frameworks undertaken in the areas of human rights. We have noted in particular, commendable efforts being undertaken to amend the Criminal Code that introduces penalties for domestic violence and trafficking in persons, legislative and judicial measures aimed at fighting and discouraging ritual murders and the amendment of the Children’s Code to become law. 

3. We also commend the promotion of a culture of dialogue between the Government, other political parties and civil society as well as the implementation of comprehensive social welfare programs to address poverty.

4. To ensure that the efforts undertaken thus far become enforceable in law, we recommend that the adoption of the national legislation on human trafficking and the draft national policy on social protection that was finalised in 2013, be expedited. 
5. We wish Gabon a successful review outcome.
I thank you, Mr. President!
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